
HB 1088 -- MULTIJURISDICTIONAL LAW ENFORCEMENT

SPONSOR: Hovis

COMMITTEE ACTION: Voted "Do Pass" by the Standing Committee on
Crime Prevention by a vote of 9 to 0. Voted "Do Pass" by the
Standing Committee on Rules- Administrative Oversight by a vote of
13 to 0.

This bill establishes the "Task Force on Multijurisdictional Data
Sharing", which will, among other tasks and objectives specified in
the bill, explore secure and efficient methods for sharing data
with law enforcement agencies in multiple jurisdictions. The bill
specifies of which individuals the Task Force will be composed and
requires the Task Force to first meet within 30 days of its
creation. Thereafter, it can meet as frequently as is necessary to
accomplish its goals. The Task Force must develop recommendations
for the development and implementation of an effective mechanism
for statewide data sharing. The Task Force will expire on December
31, 2023.

PROPONENTS: Supporters say that this is not meant to change what
is already being done but this is an important step for the
legislature to take.

Testifying for the bill were Representative Hovis; Arnie C. Dienoff
Tiffany Marler, Nomoretears21:4, and Special Forces of Liberty.

OPPONENTS: There was no opposition voiced to the committee.

Written testimony has been submitted for this bill. The full
written testimony can be found under Testimony on the bill page on
the House website.


